
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

    Councilman David Acosta  

    Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson Jr., Business Administrator   

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

 1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the City Hall on; 

 

 2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press of Atlantic City; 

 

 3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 There being no one to be heard, the president closed the comment portion of the meeting.  

  

The Deputy Municipal Clerk reviewed the Agenda since the February 4th work session.  Resolution 2020-90 

was added by Solicitor Tonetta to amend a service agreement that was previously adopted by Resolution 2020-16 to 

with Marathon Engineering and Environmental Services.  Resolution 2020-91 was added by Solicitor Tonetta to 

authorize a closed meeting to the public to be held at the work session of February 18th.  Resolution 2020-92 was 

added by Solictor Tonetta to ratify and confirm the appointment of Rachele D’Ippolito as the certified municipal court 

administrator evidence by a communication which was received from the Assignment Judge Telsey approving full 

appointment. All three resolutions were added with the consent of President Spinelli.  

 

 Business Administrator Bob Dickenson stated all Council members should be receiving an email from Chief 

Financial Officer Sue Baldosaro pertaining to the introduction of the 2020 budget and to be on the lookout for that 

email.   

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, 

to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta     

              Councilwoman Arthur 

             Councilman Franceschini  

             Councilman Vargas 

             President Spinelli   

  

 

 

 

 

 



Meeting adjourned at 6:08 P.M. 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

 

 

 

       

 Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

                  Deputy Municipal Clerk 

 


